
 

Department of Environmental Quality 
  Northwest Region 
  700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600 
 Kate Brown, Governor Portland, OR  97232 
  (503) 229-5263 
  FAX (503) 229-6945 

  TTY 711 
August 11, 2021 
 
Anton Lutfi 
OR 1647 LLC 
2368 Maritime Dr., Suite 100 
Elk Grove, CA 95758 
 
RE: Project Assignment 
 for OR 1647 LLC in Beaverton 
 LUST #34-21-0084 
 
Anton Lutfi: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that I have been assigned as project manager for your 
underground storage tank (UST) decommissioning and cleanup project located at 2820 SW Cedar 
Hills Boulevard in Beaverton, Oregon.  As a reminder, the Department of Environmental Quality 
(DEQ) is required by law to recover its costs in reviewing and overseeing work on UST cleanup 
projects. 
 
If you have any questions regarding DEQ’s work on or involvement with your project, please 
contact me by phone at (503) 229-5369 or by e-mail at kevin.dana@deq.state.or.us.  Your efforts in 
investigating and cleaning up the release from your underground storage tanks are appreciated. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Kevin Dana, UST Cleanup Specialist 
Northwest Region Cleanup & Tanks 
 
cc: Andy Klopfenstein, Point Source Solutions 
 LUST #34-21-0084 File 
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